Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 192nd Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 10th February 2014
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Chris Baker (CB), Andrew Robertson (AR), Rob MacManaway (RMacM), Babs Whyte (BW) & Neal Goldsmith (NG)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML)
Apologies: Richard Fairbairns (RF), Simon Thomasson (ST) & Maureen Dehany (MD)
Sandy Welcomed Neal and Rob onto the Board.
Moray advised the Board that Jane Stevens has stepped down as a Board Member and also as the Mull Community Council representative.  Neal agreed to take on the role of the Mull Community Council representative.
The Board Thanked Jane for all her valuable input during her time as a Board Director. Action VML to send a card

Any Other Business
· Napier Research Project
· Update on Capacity Building Support from DTAS
2. Approve Minutes of 13th January 2014
· No corrections - Proposed by DC and Seconded by CB
2.1 Review of actions from that Meeting

· Moray informed the Board that he had not yet spoken to Mark Jardine regarding return transport from Iona for the April Board Meeting. Action RMacM to speak with Mark
· Moray informed the Board that the article advertising a monthly MICT surgery has been submitted to Round & About.
5.2 Pension Provision
· Progress has been made with approaching Aviva and Endsleigh Brokers but there is nothing to report at this stage.
3. Declarations of Interest 
· Neal declared a conflict of interest with being the Manager of the Isle of Mull Hotel who runs the swimming pool.
· Forms from Rob and Neal are yet to be submitted for file. Action VML to issue packs & forms

4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report
· Vanessa circulated a Year to date Financial Report prior to the meeting as of the 31st December 2013.
· Vanessa explained the slight discrepancy between last month’s Management Account and this month’s and highlighted the increase in net pressure of £1.7k across the MESS Department Codes

· It was agreed that a Blue Sky Thinking session should be incorporated into the next MESS Steering Group Mtg with other directors invited to take part Action MD/DC.

· Moray highlighted the importance of having a Treasurer in place for the Year End. Action RMacM to speak with Elaine regarding Treasurer Involvement.
4.2 Membership Numbers
· New Members since the last Board Meeting.  The ones highlighted in red have joined due to the prompt on the Hydro Shares form.

· Patience Corbett


Lochbuie

· Jenny & Tony Jeffrey                      Bunessan

· Calum MacLean                              Tobermory

· Toby Whillock                                 Dervaig

· Monica Frith                                    Tobermory

· Ian Nicoll


Aros

· David Harris-Burland                   Kelso

· Peter Brown                                    Salterton

· John Glover                                    Fife

· Peter Esson                                     Glenforsa

· James McKay                                 Edinburgh

· Dean & Morag Snell                      Iona

· Michael Johnston                           Largs

· Colin Pritchard                              Glenforsa

· Ruaraidh Collins

Lochdon

5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· Morven’s and Hazel’s Appraisals have now been booked

· Neal agreed to step in and carry out Vanessa’s Appraisal with Moray. Action Moray to send paperwork to Neal
6. Special Items
6.1 Special Resolution to alter Articles of Association 
· Vanessa advised the Chair that in conjunction with the 9 Members present, 14 Proxy Votes in favour of the Special Resolution had been received.
· The Motion was proposed by Chris Baker and seconded by Andrew Robertson & thereby passed.

6.2 Ulva Ferry – Extension of LDO Funding, SLF Application – Housing Project Update
· Moray gave the Board an update on the success of the Funding Applications submitted for developments in the Ulva Ferry area.

· £100k of Funding from Highlands & Islands Enterprise has been secured to extend the Local Development Officer Post at Ulva Ferry for a further 3 years.
· £451k of Funding from the Coastal Communities Fund has been secured to develop the Ulva Ferry Pontoon Project.

· A Grant of £141k from the Scottish Land Fund has been secured to purchase land for affordable housing adjacent to the Ulva Ferry School
· The Board expressed their Thanks to Moray, Cally, Alasdair & Colin for all their hard work.

6.3   GEM Bank Loan
· Andrew and Moray both declared their interest as being Board Directors of GEM.

· Green Energy Mull have been offered a safety net of loan finance from a consortium at 8% to bridge the gap between the funds raised through the Shares Issue and the total cost of £1.1million for the project.
· By offering some form of security the 8% rate could be lowered.

· Being a new Company Green Energy Mull does not have a track record or any form of collateral and moray tabled a proposal for the board to consider offering An Roth as security for the Bank Loan.

· Moray proposed the question to the Board “Is offering An Roth as Security in the best objectives of the Charity?”

· Wylie & Bisset have suggested obtaining a legal opinion as well as a financial opinion before proceeding.

· The Board gave their approval to obtain both legal and financial advice providing that the cost of this could be paid for by CARES. Action Moray to speak with Local Energy Scotland
· Neal offered to help review of the cash flow projections.

6.4 Review Steering Group Composition
· Moray circulated the list of Steering groups and corresponding Directors / Staff / Volunteers who are involved with each.
· Babs and Neal both agreed to join the Ulva Ferry Local Development Officer Steering Group. Action MF agreed to forward on minutes of previous meetings.
· Andrew, Derek and Chris agreed to join the Energy Advisors Steering Group.

· Maureen advised by email that she was on the Long Distance Path Steering Group.

6.5 Finalise the Environmental Policy Statement
· Moray agreed to circulate the final version and publish onto the MICT Website. Action MF
6.6 Renewables Fair
· Moray briefed the Board of the details of the up and coming Renewables Fair to be held at the Craignure Village Hall on Saturday 8th March 2014.
· Moray requested as much support as possible from the Board to make the event a success.

· Babs advised that the tag rugby carnival was on the same day at Garmony, and suggested that notification of the fair could be included on the bag drop flyer to go home with the kids. Action BW
6.7 Director Training Day & Strategy Review

· Dates set for the 5th and 6th March but timings still to be confirmed.
· Neal offered a very reasonable rate for all those attending to stay at the Hotel on the Wednesday evening. Thank you Neal.

7. Discussion Items

7.1 Food Retailing and Sustainability – deferred in Simon’s absence.
7.2 Review Issues List

· Moray went through the current Issues List.

7.3 Swimming Pool

· Sandy Brunton gave an update of the status of the pool for the benefit of the new board members.

· Moray advised the Board that he was currently seeking legal advice to absolve MICE and merge with MICT.

8. Any Other Business 
8.1 Napier Research Project
· Napier and Edinburgh Universities are looking at a technical solution for hard to treat buildings to make them damp and draught proof.
· Moray requested the Board’s approval to proceed with the Innovation Voucher Application with the prospect of breaching our State Aid limit for the small crossover period.

· The Board were in favour of proceeding.

8.2 Update on Capacity Building Support from DTAS
· Moray informed the Board that we are awaiting a response from DTAS on our submitted application.
· The Support will be to help develop income generating projects for the Community Trust.

8.3 ZWMI

· Moray circulated the letter of decline from Zero Waste Scotland.

· The Board expressed their disappointment on the outcome but agreed that there were lessons to be learned for future applications.

8.4 Easyfundraising

· Moray explained the Easy Fundraising website and agreed to invite all those present to join the scheme as a fundraiser for the Trust.

9. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.00pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 10th March for a 7.30pm start
